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Holy Trinity C E Primary Darwen – please like our page. 

Newsletter Week Ending 25th September 2020







	Important Dates

	3rd September 2020
	On Line Applications for Primary Admissions for September 2021 – closing date 15 January 2021

	3rd September 2020
	On Line Applications for Secondary School Admissions for September 2021. Closing date 31 October 2020.

	October Half Term
	School closes on Thursday 22nd October and re-opens on Monday 2nd November.

	Christmas Break
	School closes on 17th December and re-opens on 5th January 2021.



Apps





Please be vigilant of children using Apps such as TikTok. There has been some disturbing videos shared on this platform lately that are not suitable for children. We recommend parents do not allow their child on this App














Milk


Please can we remind parents of children in Year1 and Year 2 to pay for their child’s milk on ParentPay - £12 for the full year. We won’t be able to supply milk to children who haven’t paid or are not entitled to free milk through the Benefit’s Office.  The Universal Infant Free School Meal scheme does not cover milk.   Thank you.














Covid-19


We have been asked to remind parents of the symptoms of Covid-19.  The following is advice received from Blackburn with Darwen Local Authority –


A high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature)


A new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual)


A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal.


Illness


If your child has any symptoms of Covid-19 –


High temperature


A new, continuous cough


Loss or change of sense of smell or taste


You must inform school and keep children at home.  A Covid test must be taken and results (negative or positive) sent to school as soon as you receive it.  








Parent View


All parents are asked to complete the Parent View questionnaire for Holy Trinity at


� HYPERLINK "https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/" �https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/�


Thank you.








Primary Admissions


On-Line applications are now open for primary school admissions for September 2021.  Please look at � HYPERLINK "http://www.blackburn.gov.uk" �www.blackburn.gov.uk� for full details.


If you would like to visit the school, please phone the office for an appointment.


Closing date for applications is


15th January 2021





Harvest Gifts


Harvest gifts are requested for Darwen’s Food Bank please.  Any non-perishable products can be brought to school from 5th October and put in the boxes to be left outside classrooms.  Thank you in advance of your generosity.





Universal Credit


Please see the link below for updated information from BwD.


� HYPERLINK "https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-and-you" �https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-and-you�








Contacts – URGENT


Email


Please email school with any updated email address (if we already have it there’s no need to send it).  Email will be used to send important information home.  We are limiting the number of printed documents we are sending home to help reduce the spread of Covid-19.


Mobile Number


Please ensure that school has your up to date telephone number in case we need to contact you for any reason.  We need at least 2 contact numbers please.  Thank you.






































Secondary School – Virtual Open Events


24th September – DACA – virtual open evening for Year 7 pupils (2021) at 5 pm – Q & A session 6 – 7 pm.  � HYPERLINK "http://www.Dacatour.co.uk" �www.Dacatour.co.uk�


24th September – St Wilfrid’s Virtual Open Evening - � HYPERLINK "https://saintwilfrids.co.uk/openevening" �https://saintwilfrids.co.uk/openevening� - register on line


St Bede’s – new school video available from 1st October on line.


Witton Park Academy – on line virtual tour available now.


Darwen Vale – no details available as yet – keep an eye on their website.


QEGs – virtual tour - Saturday 3rd October 2020 9.00am - 2.00pm


















































Home Learning re Self Isolation


Please urgently return the green letter sent home earlier this month.  Thank you to those who have returned them already.





Photograph Permission


Please see the separate letter sent home earlier this term regarding photograph permissions.  Please complete and return to school urgently.  Thank you.





PE Days


On days when the children have PE they should arrive at school dressed in PE kits (white t-shirt, navy school sweatshirt, grey or black tracksuit bottoms, trainers of pumps.  PE will take place outside.  PE days are -


1/2M – Tuesday and Thursday


3S –Thursday and Friday (from 21/09)


4C – Thursday and Friday


5/6J – Tuesday and Wednesday


5/6A – Monday and Wednesday














UPDATED School Times – these MUST be adhered to for social distancing


Reception Class (8.50 am – 3.20 pm


Year 1/2 – (Miss McKeown) 8.50 am – 3.20 pm (drop off/collect from infant yard)


Year 3 (Miss Sumner/Mr Chambers) – 8.50 am – 3.20 pm (drop off/collect from Borough Road entrance)


Year 4 (Miss Connearn) – 8.50 am – 3.20 pm (drop off/collect from Borough Road entrance)


Year 5/6 (Mrs Jenkins) – 9 am – 3.30 pm (drop off/collect from Borough Road entrance)


Year 5/6 (Mr Abram) – 9 am – 3.30 pm (drop off/collect from Borough Road entrance)











SCHOOL MEALS


Hot school meals are being served from our school kitchen, cooked fresh daily.  Meals are charged at £3.20 per day for children requiring a school meal.  Children who receive free meals through the Benefit’s Office are entitled to a free meal each day.  Children from Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to a free meal each day through the Government’s Universal Infant Free School Meal scheme.  Please ring the office if you wish your child to change from packed lunches to a hot school meal.  Children who are now in Year 3 will no longer receive a free meal unless you have applied through the Benefit’s Office. 


Families who receive certain benefits may be eligible for free school meals.  Your child is eligible for free school meals if you’re in receipt of one of the following benefits:


Universal Credit with an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400.


Income Support


Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance


Income-related Employment and Support Allowance


Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999


The guarantee element of Pension Credit


Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for the four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit)





Child Tax Credit (with no Working Tax Credit) with an annual income of no more than £16,190


Registering for free meals could also raise an extra [£1,320 for your child’s primary school]/[£900 for your child’s secondary school], to fund valuable support like extra tuition, additional teaching staff or after school activities.


This additional money is available from central government for every child whose parent is receiving one of the benefits listed above.


To check if your child is eligible please contact the local Benefit’s Office in Darwen.  














